
 

 

Carbapenemase-producing Enterobacteriaceae (CPE) 
Information Leaflet  

What does ‘Carbapenemase-producing Enterobacteriace ae’ mean?  
 
Enterobacteriaceae are bacteria that usually live harmlessly in the gut of humans. This is called 
‘colonisation’ (a person is said to be a ‘carrier’). However, if the bacteria get into the wrong place, such as 
the bladder or bloodstream they can cause infection. Carbapenems are one of the most powerful types of 
antibiotics. Carbapenemases are enzymes (chemicals), made by some strains of these bacteria, which 
allow them to destroy carbapenem antibiotics and so the bacteria are said to be resistant to the antibiotics. 
 
 
Why does Carbapenem Resistance Matter?  
 
Carbapenem antibiotics can only be given in hospital directly into the bloodstream. Until now, doctors have 
relied on them to successfully treat certain ‘difficult’ infections when other antibiotics have failed to do so. 
Therefore, in a hospital, where there are many vulnerable patients, spread of these resistant bacteria can 
cause problems. 
 
 
Does Carriage of Carbapenemase-producing Enterobact eriaceae need to be 
treated?  
 
If a person is a carrier of carbapenemase-producing Enterobacteriaceae (sometimes called CPE), they do 
not need to be treated. As mentioned, these bacteria can live harmlessly in the gut. However, if the bacteria 
have caused an infection then antibiotics will be required. 
 
 
How will I know if I am at Risk of being a carrier or having an infection?  
 
Your doctor or nurse may suspect that you are a carrier if you have been in a hospital abroad, or in a UK 
hospital that has had patients carrying these bacteria, or if you have been in contact with a carrier 
elsewhere. If any of these reasons apply to you, screening will be arranged for you and you will be 
accommodated in a single room with your own toilet facilities at least until the results are known. 
 
 
How will I be screened for Carbapenemase-producing Enterobacteriaceae?  
 
Screening usually entails taking a rectal swab by inserting it just inside your rectum (bottom). Alternatively, 
you may be asked to provide a sample of faeces. The swab / sample will be sent to the laboratory and you 
will normally be informed of the result within two to three days. If the result is negative, the doctors or 
nurses may wish to check that a further two samples are negative before you can be accommodated on the 
main ward. These measures will not hinder your care in any way. If all results are negative no further 
actions are required. 
 
 
Please note that Liverpool Women’s NHS Foundation Trust is a smoke free site. Smoking is not allowed 
inside the hospital building or within the hospital grounds, car parks and gardens. Staff are available to give 
advice about stopping smoking, please ask about this. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This leaflet can be made available in difference formats on request. If you would like to make any 
suggestions or comments about the content of this leaflet, then please contact the Patient Experience 
Team on 0151 702 4353 or by email at pals@lwh.nhs.uk  
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